School Board Report 
Windham Elementary School
1-6-20
Academic Proficiency:
-Given we have only had about two weeks of actual school since our last board meeting, this report may be somewhat limited.
-The Aims web winter benchmark testing will begin later this month since the winter benchmark window is open now.
Personalized Learning:
-Mr. PJ’s class went to the New England Youth Theater before break to see the production of Matilda.  Given our involvement with the Weston Playhouse and the Early Stages Program, we feel it is important for the students to experience the performing arts whenever possible.  
-The week before break was again filed with fun holiday activities such as ice skating at Vermont Academy, singing at Valley Cares, holiday crafts with community members, and a gift exchange for the students.  
High Quality Staffing:
-As a result of the leadership team meeting in December and grade level meetings this fall, Jen McKusick, the director of curriculum, will be evaluating the k-12 social studies content through the use of the C-3 framework.  
Safe, Healthy Schools:
-Before break we had our December fire drill, and we will do a shelter in place during January.  
-Winter sports will begin this Wednesday with most of the school going to Stratton for skiing or snowboarding, and some students going to Wild Wings for cross country.
-Barb Hodgkins was here before break to do dental work on students who had permission from their parents.  It turned out that everyone at least got the chance to sit in the chair and get their teeth looked at, while 17 out of 19 students had their teeth cleaned sometime this fall for free!!! 
Financial Efficiencies:
[bookmark: _GoBack]-Chris Medina has reached out to Roy Coburn about fixing the leak in the office heating system.  Hopefully, he will have time to come out and do the work, although it has not been an issue to this point.   
-The afterschool grant is in place so afterschool can begin the Lego Mindstorms project this month.  
-At the end of this month Barrows and Fisher is coming to clean the boiler and update some parts so that it can pass inspection.  
-We just received the official restitution letter last week about the money that was stolen from the office two years ago.  Mr. PJ filled out the requested information, had it notarized, and it was sent back so that monthly payments could begin in the near future to pay back the thirteen hundred dollars.  








